
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 
PEOPLE OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY SUB COMMITTEE 

Appointment Centre Rooms 7 & 8, Town Hall, Romford 
21 January 2025 (7.00 pm) 

 
 
 
Present: 
 
COUNCILLORS 
 
Conservative Group 
 

Jason Frost (Chairman), Judith Holt and 
Jacqueline McArdle 
 

Havering Residents’ 
Group 
 

Christine Smith, Julie Wilkes and Stephanie Nunn (In 
place of Robby Misir) 

Labour Group 
 

Frankie Walker (Vice-Chair) 
 

 
 
 
 
19 CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
The Chairman reminded Members of the action to be taken in an 
emergency. 
 

20 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENT OF SUBSTITUTE 
MEMBERS 
 
Apologies were received for the absence of Councillor Misir and co-optee 
Ian Rusha. 
 

21 DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  
 
There were no disclosures of interest. 
 

22 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a correct record and 
signed by the Chair. 
 

23 ANNUAL CRIME AND ASB REVIEW  
 
The report presented to the Committee was the Annual Crime and Anti-
Social Behaviour (ASB) Update report. 
 
Members noted overall Havering is a safe place to work in, live in and to 
visit with it ranking above neighbouring Boroughs for the first time in 5 years 
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in Quarter 3 of 2024. The least safe ward was ranked 25th in London and 
the safest was ranked 8th. Members noted that due to funding being granted 
to each Borough as a whole, disproportionately worse wards may not get 
enough funding.  
 
It was explained to the Committee that Havering has an extremely low rate 
of homicides with only 1 having been committed in 2023 and there had been 
a 10% decrease in sexual offenses. There was still a high level of deliberate 
fires. Finally, it was explained that the levels of ASB had reduced to pre-
COVID levels. 
 
The Committee agreed for a report to be brought back on crime in housing 
association areas. 
 
No other recommendations were agreed.  
 
 
 

24 CCTV UPDATE  
 
The report presented to the Committee was an update on the Borough’s 
CTTV. 
 
Officers explained the timescales for the introduction of new digital cameras 
and when the team moved into the new control centre. Members noted the 
original costings for the upgrade were earmarked in 2019 at £5million but 
the final costings would likely be less as the recently revised figure was 
£2.9million for the full project.  
 
Members were pleased to note that Council residents were not being 
charged whilst the upgrade was being completed nor if the camera on their 
estate was faulty.  
 
It was explained to members that re-deployable cameras had served over 
£75k of Fixed Penalty Notices (FPNs) and had monitored 3 vehicles related 
to fly-tipping. Members questioned where the FPN money was spent and 
officers explained it was spread across the service. Members requested a 
report be brought back on the correlation between the waste charge 
increases and fly-tipping with a breakdown of any additional costs incurred 
by the Council.  
 
Officers explained to the Committee that with the new system, the Council 
would have the option to explore outsourcing the monitoring of CCTV to 
other organisations for example the NHS which could provide a potential 
income/ revenue stream. 
 
Members asked officers on the potential to expand the number of re-
deployable cameras. Officers explained that as they are leased, the cost 
would be disproportionate to the usage of them and any expansion of the 
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CCTV network would be for fixed cameras and would be completed as part 
of phase 3 in Autumn/ Winter 2025. 
 
No recommendations were made. 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Chairman 
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